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Our prominent All-breed Judge is the past President 
of the Philippine Canine Club Inc, (PCCI) for three 
consecutive terms, and has serves as a PCCI 
director for 14 years.  
 
He is also the founding President of the German 
Shepherd Dog Association of the Philippines, and 
the first chairman of the German Shepherd Dog 
Federation of the Philippines. 
 
Qualified as an SV Zucrichter (SV Judge), he passed 
his 6th and final examination in Germany under the 
supervision of the late (Verein Fur Deutsche 
Schaferhunde) SV-President Hermann Martin in 1988, 
besides being SV judge; he is also an All Breed 
Judge. His first judging outside the Philippines 
was in Jakarta in 1985. His overseas judging 
assignments has taken him to Japan, Hong Kong, 
China, Taiwan, Indonesia, Thailand, Malaysia, 
Singapore, Korea, India, Norway, Australia, New 
Zealand, U.S.A., Canada and South Africa. 
 
Besides having been a breeder of German Shepherd 
Dogs, Boxers and Dobermans, he is at present 
breeding Miniature Pinscher, Pomeranians and 
Chihuahuas. The “TOYHAUS” prefix has produced more 
than 50 champions.  


